
 

 

Meeting Notes for the December 20 Renewable Energy Task Force Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by Rob Wills at 7:07 PM. 

 Attendees were committee members - Rob Wills, Deb DeIeso and Bev Edwards (remotely). 

 We reviewed the following steps we had taken toward the establishment of a Community Power   

Plan for Temple: 

 1. On Oct 24 Rob Wills attended a Selectboard meeting to ask for the approval of a Joint Powers   

Agreement for Community Power. 

 2. The town lawyer reviewed the Joint Powers Agreement and approved it. 

 3. At that point, the approval of all Selectboard members followed suit. 

 4. The Selectboard further appointed the Renewable Energy Task force committee to be the 

Temple Community Power Committee and to continue taking the required next steps for the 

establishment of a Community Power initiative for Temple, as follows: 

• Rob Wills and Bev Edwards are appointed as representatives to the PUC for Temple. They 

require 2 representatives. Deb DeIeso will be back-up. 

• We received a signed copy of the Joint Powers Agreement and sent it to the PUC. 

• CENH registered Temple Community Power with the PUC. 

• Add in goals and objectives to the Electric Aggregation Community Power Plan 

• We conducted two public hearings to review Community Power - CENH provided help with 

materials and provided the power point presentations. 

• Next steps for Temple Community Power are: 

▪ To create a warrant article for Town Meeting using the CENH template 

▪ Bev will ask Carole to approve our Community Power warrant article for Town Meeting    

▪ We will work on the Electric Aggregation plan for Temple, based on the NH  

   Community Power organization template and provide it on the Temple web site. 

  5.  We will work on the existing RFPs for the municipal solar power array in March/April.  

  6.  Deb moved to adjourn the meeting. Bev seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 PM. 

  Respectfully submitted by Bev Edwards 

 


